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You Help Make 
Summer Fun for 
Everyone

For long-time Nashville resident Perian 
Strang, the decision to become a Second 
Helpings monthly donor grew out of her 
desire for social justice. “Everyone has 
the right not to go to bed hungry,” she 

says, “especially in a community as fortunate as ours.” 

The pandemic brought into focus just how many of our 
neighbors are working hard yet still living on the edge. 
“When we saw how many people lost their income and 
how kids lost access to free meals at school,” Perian says, 

“My husband Sam and I knew that establishing a monthly 
recurring donation to Second Harvest was one easy way we 
could help alleviate some of that burden.”  

“Everyone has the right not to go to bed hungry.”

Find past issues of our newsletter and our current  
donor acknowledgement page online  
at secondharvestmidtn.org/news-room
 
Your suggestions and comments for Table Topics are always 
appreciated! Please send an email to news@secondharvestmidtn.org
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She wants to be an English Language Arts teacher 

when she grows up. “I think it would be fun,” she 
says enthusiastically. 
 
Thank you for providing such a valuable 

community resource that brings support, 
nourishment, and hope to kids like Charlie and her 
big sister Riley. 

The food is really good.

Charlie’s Ready for 
Summer  Break!

You can join Perian and Sam as  
Second Helpings monthly donors at 

secondharvestmidtn.org/monthly or by 
contacting Jennifer Jackson at 615-627-1583 or 

Jennifer.Jackson@secondharvestmidtn.org

Dear Friend,

Ever since I was a young girl, my favorite things to eat during hot weather 
have been watermelon and ice cream. For my birthday every July, I’d ask for 
watermelon and daisies from my parents, and I still receive both from friends 

and family to this day. 
 
For many of us, summer is a time for fun outdoor activities. The warm weather allows 

for gatherings that bring people together. Summer is fresh, summer is colorful, and 
summer is fun. But not for everyone. 

For children facing hunger, summer is one of the hardest times of the year.  
Without access to school-provided free and reduced-price meals, families have to 
make up the difference this gap leaves in children’s nutrition. That’s 10 extra meals per 
child every week. 

Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee is hard at work to ensure children 
experiencing food insecurity have enough to eat at home this June, July, and August. 
When families have food, kids have food. And this is possible because of gifts from 
friends like you.   

Thanks to your generosity, the 1 in 8 children in Middle and West Tennessee 
experiencing hunger will have healthy food all summer long. Please enjoy these stories 
in our latest issue of Table Topics from Charlie, Lou, and Xayne, and know that your 
generosity is helping many more neighbors this summer.
	
Thank you for your ongoing partnership in the fight against hunger. 

Gratefully,

Nancy Keil
President & CEO

C harlie, 11, and her older sister, Riley, 15, have 
lived with their grandmother in Big Sandy 
since 2019. Three years ago, Charlie and Riley 

experienced a tragedy no child should have to endure: 
the sudden loss of their mother.  

There is still grief, but the girls’ grandmother loves 
them dearly and is raising them now. They’ve also 
found support at school and through Big Sandy 
Christian Community Outreach Center (CCOC), a 
Second Harvest Partner Agency in Benton County.  

CCOC is a daily afterschool program where kids can 
come for a hot meal, homework assistance, and fun, 
enriching learning projects. It’s also open during the 
summer when kids don’t have access to school meals. 

“The food is really good,” Charlie says. “The 
hamburgers are my favorite.”

This resource for fun, education, and healthy food is 
available thanks to generosity from friends like you.  
 
Charlie’s already anticipating her time at CCOC this 

summer. There, she’ll join fun community service 
projects like collecting aluminum cans to redeem for 
money to put toward local water bills. And of course 
she loves the healthy, delicious food.  
 
Your generosity ensures kids have the support to 

learn, grow, and thrive year-round. For Charlie, that 
means helping fuel her creative writing ... something 
that brings her great joy. 

CHARLIE HAS SUPPORT FROM SECOND HARVEST  
PARTNER AGENCY BIG SANDY CHRISTIAN 

 COMMUNITY OUTREACH CENTER.



“EATING BEFORE YOUR HOMEWORK 
HELPS YOU THINK BETTER," SAYS 

LEELOO OF MCMINNVILLE. 

See How You  
Make a Difference!
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SECOND HARVEST'S MANAGER OF HUNGER 
AND HEALTH, LEXIE, TEACHES SENIORS IN OLD 

HICKORY ABOUT THE BENEFITS OF PROTEIN.  

REGULAR VOLUNTEERS FROM THE TENNESSEE 
SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND PACK BACKPACKS FOR 

CHILDREN AT RISK OF HUNGER. 

WE’RE HIRING! 
Second Harvest offers more than just a job. We 
provide opportunities to build your career while  
making a difference in our community. 
View and apply for open positions today 
at secondharvestmidtn.org/job-opportunities

AN ODE TO OTHA BLOCK PARTY
Join us in Nashville on June 4th for the ultimate 
block party to celebrate the music of legendary 
fife-and-drum bluesman Otha Turner. All 
proceeds benefit Second Harvest. Learn more 
at othaturner.com

STARS FOR SECOND HARVEST 
Stars is back! Tickets always sell out for this 
special benefit concert, which has previously 
featured stars like Blake Shelton, Dierks Bentley, 
and Keith Urban. Join us at Nashville’s historic 
Ryman Auditorium on June 7. More info at 
secondharvestmidtn.org/stars

News Briefs

DARREL, AN ARMY VETERAN, IS ABLE TO 
GET THE NUTRITIOUS FOOD HE NEEDS 

AT A MOBILE PANTRY IN NASHVILLE. 

THE CHESTER COUNTY SCHOOLS  
FOOD PANTRY HOSTS MOBILE PANTRIES 

FROM THEIR NEW EAGLE ONE BUS! 
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WHY WE’RE 
INDISPENSABLE  

Massive quantities of food get dumped into 
landfills, yet 1 in 8 Middle Tennesseans is at risk of 
hunger. This is partially a logistics problem. Thanks 
to our donors and volunteers, we have the space 
and the manpower to manage large shipments, 
break them into smaller units, and send them 

at the right time and in the right quantity to our 
network of Partner Agencies across 46 counties. 

In the last year, Second Harvest accomplished so much  
thanks to friends like you. Below are just a few things we 
managed to do together. For the full, interactive report,  
please use your smart phone camera to scan the QR code,  
or visit secondharvestmidtn.org/annual-report-2020-2021 

LOOK WHAT YOU MADE POSSIBLE LAST YEAR!
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You Make a 
Difference  
for Neighbors 
Like Lou 
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Maisie and Dan Roden 
like to donate to 
organizations that fill an 
important need in  
the community. “Second 
Harvest meets an  
obviously important 
need and is one of our 
priorities,” Maisie says. 

One way they give is through their Donor-
Advised Fund, or DAF. A DAF is like a charitable 
savings account with several tax benefits. Your 
donation goes further with a DAF, as dollars 
that would have gone to taxes can go directly 
to feeding those affected by hunger in Middle 
and West Tennessee. 

You also receive a federal income tax charitable 
deduction for the amount you deposit into 
your DAF. 

Maisie says, “We like to use our Donor-Advised  
Fund because it makes giving easy at any time 
during the year.” 

Donor-Advised Fund Allows the 
Rodens to Give Back Tax-Free!

Lou lives in Chapel 
Hill with her 
husband, who is 

a farmer. Lou worked in 
the food service industry 
for more than 27 years. 
The couple considers 
themselves extremely 
hardworking and, usually, 
self-sufficient.

Unfortunately, Lou was 
forced to retire early after 
a back injury and two 
subsequent surgeries. 
With only one income, 
Lou and her husband 
are trying hard to get 
by, but the rising cost 
of living and mounting 
medical bills are making 
it difficult. 
 
The couple knew they 

needed help, but, Lou 
says, “Asking for help is 
hard, especially when 
you’re used to taking care 
of yourself.” 
 

When Lou was young, 
she was adopted through 
the foster care system, 
and she recognizes the 
power of helping and 
taking care of others. 
The nutritious food she 
receives at the Second 
Harvest Mobile Pantry at 
Mt. Carmel Missionary 
Baptist Church reminds 
her of this kindness she 
received as a child. 
 

“I know how it feels to 
finally find somebody 
that loves you and is able 
to take care of you,” she 
says. “That is what people 
are doing right here – 
working together, loving 
one another, embracing 
one another, caring for 
one another.” 
 
Your support is a real 

source of kindness and 
warmth for Tennessee 
neighbors like Lou and 
her husband. Thank you 
for being there for our 
community members 
who would otherwise 
face hunger without your 
generosity.  
 

“I am so thankful to be a 
part of this community,” 
Lou says. 

I am so 
thankful to be 
a part of this 
community.

LOU SHARES HOW SPECIAL YOUR 
SUPPORT IS TO HER AND HER HUSBAND.

To learn more about establishing a  
Donor-Advised Fund, reach out to  
Marian Eidson at 615-627-1564 or  

Marian.Eidson@secondharvestmidtn.org

HISTORIC AFRICAN AMERICAN CHURCH FIGHTS HUNGER
Ten years ago, Authur and Jeanette Phelps started the food ministry at 
St. Paul Missionary Baptist Church, a Second Harvest Partner Agency 
in Decatur County. Twice a month, the church provides fresh produce, 
meat, dairy, baked goods, and pantry items to people facing hunger in 
their community. 
 
“This church is 200 years old and was part of the Underground 
Railroad,” said Authur. “We are one of the few historic African American 
churches in this area, and we have been blessed to serve this 
community for so many years.”

OUR COMMUNITY FIGHTS HARDER THAN 
EVER FOR NEIGHBORS FACING HUNGER
Providing food to neighbors who need it 
is hard work, especially during a global 
pandemic. Volunteer Elyse has been sorting 
and packing food with us since early 2020, 
saying, “Families are struggling to put food on 
their tables during these difficult times.” 

46
COUNTIES
SERVED

PANTRIES
MOBILE
261OUR 

IMPACT



To learn more about getting 
involved, join our online community 

@2HarvestMidTN

Or visit us online at  
secondharvestmidtn.org

Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee
The Martin Distribution Center
331 Great Circle Road
Nashville, TN 37228

secondharvestmidtn.org

Xayne Eats Good Food to Grow Strong

I like to eat 
good food 

because you 
can stay 

strong and  
feel good.

When we  
met Xayne, 6, 
he had just 
completed 

kindergarten and was a 
soon-to-be first grader. 
Xayne loves sports and  
his favorite parts of school 
are recess and PE. He and 
his big brother, Xaidyn, 
want to be professional 
football players when  
they grow up. 

“I’m a fast runner and can 
run for a very long time,” 
Xayne says with pride. 

 
But when school is out, 

kids like Xayne, who rely 
on free and reduced-price 
cafeteria meals during the 
school year, lose access to 
this nutritious resource. His 
parents will have to make 
up the difference and come 
up with 10 extra meals each 
week per child. 

 
For some households, 

budgets will reach a 
breaking point. 

Fortunately, Xayne attends 
Dream Streets, a Second 
Harvest Partner Agency 
that hosts a Summer Food 
Service Program (SFSP). 
SFSP sites help ensure  
low-income children 

continue to receive 
nutritious meals even when 
school’s not in session. 
 
Volunteers set up games 

and activities for local 
kids and serve tray-pack 
meals provided by Second 
Harvest. These sites are 
open five days a week and 
serve children living in 
nearby communities.  
 
Xayne loves healthy food. 

His favorite meal is a big 
salad with lots of protein 
and ranch dressing.  
 

“I like to eat good food 
because you can stay strong 
and feel good,” he says. 
  
Because of generosity 

from friends like you, 
Xayne will have the healthy 
food he loves and needs 
to fuel his summer fun. 
Thank you for making this 
a Hunger Free Summer for 
local children!

XAYNE LOVES HIS TIME AT THE SUMMER FOOD 
SERVICE PROGRAM HOSTED BY DREAM STREETS, 
A SECOND HARVEST PARTNER AGENCY.



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Thank you to 
these people and 
organizations for 
generous food drive 
donations

Reed Barton
Ms. Alisa Blanchard
Andy Bull
Jason Cheek
Zhi Chen
Ms. Tammy Deiter
Melanie Dewey
Cheyenne Dinkins
Morris Essary
Ms. Pat Fleming
Angie Gonzalez
Mrs. Kara Hinerman
Mr. Freddie Holt
Dara Huggins
Jasmine James
Bianca Jones
Ms. Jackie Karr
Shawn Keklak
Mrs. Andrea Leon
Parkek Millsap
Ms. Munyette Moore
Kim Murray
Penelope Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Wade B. Phillips, Sr.
Miss Regan A. Ringler
Pedro Rodriguez
Laurel Sabadosh
Mr. and Mrs. Erik S. Schmeller
D. Spini
Ms. Heather W. Verble and 
	 Mr. Richard J. Spencer
Ms. Joycelyn T. White
A.O. Smith
AllianceBernstein
Amazon BNA1
American Heart Association
American Muslim Advisory 

Council
Apex Glassworks
Aprio
Beaman United FC
Belk
Belmont University
Blind Early Services Tennessee
BluePearl

BluWave, LP
Boy Scouts Troop 621
Brentwood Academy
Brown and Caldwell
CORT
Crossroads Missionary Baptist 

Church
Curb Word Entertainment
DaVita
Dr. J. J. Wendel Plastic Surgery
Dream Center
E+Rose Wellness Company
EchoPark Automotive
Education Equal Opportunity 

Group, Inc.
Embassy Suites Franklin
EnableComp
First Baptist Church
Freeman Webb Co., Realtors, Inc.
Frito-Lay Inc.
Girl Scout Troop 1347
Girl Scout Troop Antioch 
	 Middle School
Go West Creative
Greater Bethel Church
Grifols
HCA Healthcare TriStar 
	 Division Office
HealthTrust
Helping Hands of Putnam 

County
Honest Medical Group
Inflammo
INVNT
Jonathan Edwards Classical 

Academy
JumpCrew
Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc
KraftCPAs PLLC
Kroger Barrel Donors
Liverpool FC Soccer Club 

Nashville
Lose Design
Mayor's Youth Council
MNPS Virtual School
Montessori Academy
Mother's Ruin
Mount View Elementary School
Murfreesboro Lions Club
Nashville First Seventh Day 

Adventist Truth Seekers
Nashville Penn Staters

Oak Hill School
Old Hickory Towers
Omni Hotels and Resorts
Paris First United 
	 Methodist Church
Parman Energy
Percy Priest Elementary School
Planet Fitness
Plow Networks
PML, Incorporated
Purpose Prep Academy
River Run Farm
Scouting For Food
Snooze, am A.M Eatery
Southeast Financial Federal 

Credit Union
Tempo Sales and Marketing
Tennessee Nutrition Consumer 

Education Program
Tennessee Valley Association of 

Realtors
The Chemours Company FC, LLC
The Coca Cola Bottling Company
The Edge Salon
The Jule Team
The West End
Tulip Hill Recovery
University School of Nashville
Vanderbilt University
VUMC - QSRP
Wesley Heights UMC
Westminster School for Young 

Children
William Morris Endeavor 

Entertainment, LLC
XOEYE Technologies Inc.

Thank you to these 
organizations for 
generous food 
donations

Ajax Turner Beverage 
	 Company LLC
ALDI
Amazon
American Paper & Twine Co.
Associated Potato Growers Inc
Associated Wholesale Grocers
Aurora Organic Dairy
Bargain Hunt

Bland Farms
Blue Waves, LLC
Boar's Head Provisions
Cargill
Chairmans Foods, LLC
Church of Christ Disaster Relief
ConAgra Grocery Products, Inc.
Costco
Country Delite Farms, LLC
Coyote Logistics
Creation Gardens / 
	 What Chefs Want
Dairy Farmers of America
Del Monte Foods Inc
Dollar General
Fagerberg Produce Company
Five Star Vending
Food Lion
FreshPoint
Frito-Lay
General Mills
Honeybaked Ham Co.
Hy-Vee
Jeni's Splendid Ice Creams
Kraft Heinz Company
Kroger
Links of Love
McCartney Produce
Mondelez International
Nabisco
Nestlé
Panera Bread
Party City
Prairie Farms
Pro-Health
Publix
Purity Dairies
River Run Farm
Ruler Foods
Saputo Cheese USA Inc.
Schwan's Bakery
Skinny Horse Logistics
Smart Sweets
Snyders-Lance
Solid Group INC
Southern Valley Fruit 
	 & Vegetable INC
Sprouts Farmers Market
Starbucks
Sysco Nashville
Target
Taylor Farms Tennessee, Inc.



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

The Fresh Market
Thorntons
Tennessee Wildlife Federation
Trader Joe's
Tyson Foods, Inc.
United States Cold Storage
USA Trucking
Walmart
Waverly Church of Christ
WW International
ZICO Rising Inc.

Thank you to these 
people who donated 
$500 or more

Mr. Douglas R. Adcock
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Anderson
Ms. Kathryn Anderson
Ms. Mary E. Anderson
Mr. Richard Appert
Mr. Will Baird
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Baldwin
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan P. Baldwin
Ms. Nikki Ballentine
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Barry
Mr. and Mrs. Steve B. Bartlett
Mr. Tim Bath
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Bayham
Mr. Larry D. Beasley
The Bentley Family
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Berg
Mrs. Nancy K. Berge
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert A. Berry
Kelly Bills
Ms. Evelyn Biscan
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Bishop
Ms. Camille B. Holt and 
	 Mr. Charles D. Biter
Mr. David L. Black
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Bohlke
Kenneth Boles
Mr. Paul W. Bowman
Mr. and Mrs. Steve W. Bowser
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Braswell
Ms. Judith Bright
Mrs. Margaret Brock
Mr. Ted W. Brothers
Suzanne and Mark Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Buida
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Burke

Dr. and Mrs. Calvin K. Burrichter
Ms. Heather Burroughs
Mr. John E. Cain III
Ms. Claire Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart J. 

Campbell, Jr.
Mr. Hayes Carll
Ms. Gwen Carpenter
Mr. L. Marc Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher John 

Casa Santa
Mrs. Patricia A. Cassel
Mr. Craig Castelein
Dr. Elizabeth L. Cato
Mrs. Janette Chapman
Mr. William T. Cheek, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Clement
Mr. J. Michael Clutts
Ms. Nancy Coker
Ms. Christy L. Cole
Mrs. Lisa R. Cole
Ms. Christine Collins
Ms. Marlaine Collins
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Corbitt
Amy Cornell
Ms. Lora Cornwell
Mr. Paul E. Cotton and 
	 Mr. Henry D. Smith
Mr. and Ms. Peter M. Coughlan
Ms. Janet Crick
Ms. M. Jeanette Crooks
Mr.and Mrs. David S. Culbertson
Mrs. Harvey Cummings
Mr. Harold D. Cunningham
Sister Mary J. Curley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Daggett
Scott and Gabby Dannemiller
Mr. Guy Davenport
Mr. and Mrs. James Davis
Ms. Karen Brown Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Delozier
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin F. 
	 DeMoss, Jr.
Mark and Laura Denison
Ms. Tina DeSha
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Diener
Mr. Paul DiGiovanna
Mr. and Dr. Gershon Distenfeld
Mr. Ross E. Doan
Mr. Harlan Dodson
Mrs. Margaret A. Dorse

Dr. and Mrs. Edward F. 
	 Downey, Jr.
Mrs. Melissa B. Doyle
Ms. Melissa Eads
D Eakins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Elliott
Dr. Burton F. Elrod, M.D.
Ms. Candice Ethridge
Ms. Rena M. Ewing
Mr. Dewitt Ezell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Farina
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest T. Felts, Jr.
Mr. David Ferrara
Mr. and Dr. Jonathan B. Flack
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Flatt, Sr.
Mr. Benjamin S. Flatt
Mr. and Mrs. James Flautt
Dr. Evon O. Flesberg and Mr. 

Norman M. Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Foland
Mr. James Folger
Mr. Lester Wayne Foreman, Jr.
Mr. Keary N. Foster
Ms. Linda Fowler
Ms. Dixie Frederiksen
Ms. Lynn A. Friedrichs
Mr. Bill Fuson
Mr. Joe C. Galante
Dr. R. Philip Gannaway
Ms. Lisa Gardi
Mr. Scott Z. Garfinkel
Ms. Ellen Gennaro
Ms. Nekisha German
Mr. and Mrs. Arash Gholizadeh
Ms. Jill Gilbert
Mr. Walter F. Gilges
Mr. and Mrs. Don R. Gill
Ms. Teresa Gilmour
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Girard
Ms. Lynda Goodgame
Mr. and Mrs. T. Randall 

Goodman
Mr. and Ms. Matthew Gould
Sara and Stan Graber
Tim and Myfanwy Graeff
Dr. Carl A. Green
Ms. Susan Gregory
Mrs. Kathleen P. Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Hadfield
Hailey Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. R. Walter Hale III
Mrs. Linda Hanna

Mrs. Janice S. Haraf
Ms. Jo Ann Hardy
Mr. Russell Harland
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy C. Harvey
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Hatef
Ms. Lanette Henderson
Mr. Robert L. Hendren
Mr. Mark Henning
Mr. Samuel R. Henninger
Ms. Sherri M. Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher G. 

Hiller
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Hoffman
Ms. Susan Hogg
Ms. Lela Hollabaugh
Ms. Barbara H. Holzman
Ms. Jo Hopkins
Ms. Roenella G. Hornsby
Ms. Cindy J. Howard and 
	 Mr. William C. Mixon
Dr. and Mrs. Steve Hubbard
Ms. Sue A. Humphrey
Mr. and Mrs. Don W. Hutchison
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Irwin
Ms. Kellye Jeffers
Ms. Erika Jetton
Mr. Daniel J. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Johnson
Jennifer and Shawn Kaplan
Mr. Ajai M. Kaul
Nancy Keil
Mr. William Kellar and 
	 Ms. Angela Sims
Mr. Peter T. Eversum and 
	 Ms. Dawn Kelly
Jim and Carol Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Brett Kern
Ms. Lydia Kerr
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry D. Knight
Mrs. Christine Konradi and 
	 Dr. Stephan Heckers
Ms. Linda Koon
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. 

Koster
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Patrick Krodel
Ms. Karen Kuers
Dr. Chad Kurzynske
Mr. Jon A. Kurzynske
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Ladd



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Mr. and Mrs. Nick Lamkin
Mr. Roberto Lanarduzzi
Mr. John Landess
Mr. Craig F. Laubengeiger
Ms. Mary E. Lawrence
Ms. Diane Lee
Ms. Nadean Lee
Dr. Julie W. Lemmon and 
	 Mr. Jeremy Lemmon
Mr. and Mrs. Josh Leo
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Levin
Dr. and Mrs. Michael J. Levitt
Ms. Jan Abby Liff
Ms. Jane M. Longhurst
Chris and Carla Lovell
Ms. Polly L. Lowery
Mr. George Luscombe II
Ms. Sally C. Macomber
Ms. Mary L. Markham
Ben and Mary Lou Marks
Ms. Nancy Martin
Mr. Douglas Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. 

Maynard
Ms. Suzanne B. McClelland
Mr. and Mrs. Ed McCoin
Mr. Robert McConlogue
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McDugald
Dr. Owen McGuinness
Ms. Barbara McPherson
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Mehrlich
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Miles
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Miller
Ms. Shirley F. Miller
Mr. John Millspaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Minton
Mrs. Lana J. Molnar
Mrs. Deborah Montgomery
Miss Erin Montoya
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Mooney
Mr. Austen Moore
Dr. and Mrs. Derek Moore
Anna and David Morad
Ms. Betsy Mosley
Ms. Elizabeth Moss
Dr. Paul R. Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Justin A. Myrick
Mr. Eric Nalley
Mr. and Mrs. David Nance
Ms. Deborah Narrigan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Nau
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Neufeldt

Ms. Sally Jo Neumaier
Mary and Gudger Nichols
Mr. and Ms. Steven A. Nieters
Ms. Danielle Ontiveros
Mr. Stanley Paseur
Mr. Terry W. Patterson
Mr. Harry T. Pearce
Ms. Roberta H. Bell and 
	 Mr. Todd E. Peterson
Ms. Annette H. Pilote
Mr. and Mrs. Gary S. Pinsly
Ms. Elizabeth M. Potocsnak
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Predmore
Ms. Laura J. Primm
Mr. Michael Provo
Ms. Emily Ragsdale
Mr. and Mrs. Casey A. Rainey
Mr. and Mrs. Allan F. Ramsaur
Ms. Gayle E. Ray and 
	 Mr. James Smith
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Ray
Mr. Anthony Reed
Mr. Reynard Regenstreif-Harms
The Renegar Family
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Rhodes
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Rice
Dr. Todd W. Rice
Miss Calita Richards
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Rick
Manous L. Rizor
Mr. Ronald Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Robertson
Mrs. Martha B. Robertson
Dan and Rosemary Roden
Ms. Joyce Rogers
Ms. Laura Rottmann
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Rowe
Dr. and Mrs. Burton P. Sanders
Mark and Patricia Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory A. 

Sandfort
Mr. Geoffrey Schechter
Ms. Stella Scheffer
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Schlacter
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Schneller
Mr. and Mrs. Derek Schraw
Nelda B. Schreiber
Mr. and Mrs. George Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph J. Schulz
Keith and Kimberly 

Schumacher

Ms. Elizabeth Scott
Mr. Glenn S. Seabolt
Ms. Andrea Seay
Dr. and Mrs. John S. Sergent
Mr. Gary Shandley
Dr. and Mrs. John K. Shea
Mr. Patrick Shehane
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. 
	 Sherrard III
Mr. Robert Shiels
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Shivers
Mr. John J. Siegfried
Ms. Joan Signorille and 
	 Mr. Dennis Greeno
Mr. and Mrs. Emory Smith
Ms. Pamela Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Russell R. Smith
Edith E. Snider and 
	 Elaine K. Lytle
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart W. Speyer
Mr. Ronald D. Spurlock
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. 

Stambaugh
Mr. Sidney T. Stanley
Mr. Paul T. Stinson, Jr.
Kathy and Shawn Storie
Ms. Edith Streams
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Street, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Stumb III
Dr. and Mrs. Craig R. Sussman
Mr. and Mrs. George H. Sweeney
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Tabor
Mr. Garrett Tate
Mrs. Connie L. Taylor
Rob and Jennifer Taylor
Mr. James R. Thompson, Jr.
Mr. David Tischer
Tony and Deborah Todd
Ms. Margo Topman
Ms. Dena K. Trammell
Mr. Benjamin Trombley-Shapiro
Mr. Peter Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Van Zyl
Dr. and Mrs. Karl VanDevender
Mr. and Mrs. Derek Vandlen
Mr. and Mrs. Keith C. Vanstone
Mr. Richard J. Vaughn
Mrs. Tammy Vickers
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Waddell
Ms. Toni Waldkirch
Mr. David R. Watson and Mr. 

Jeffrey G. Corvin

Mr. Samuel W. Weaver
Mr. and Mrs. William C. 
	 Weaver IV
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. Webb
Ms. Norma J. Wells
Dr. Margaret M. Whalen and Dr. 

Gaynor C. Wild
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Whaley
Mrs. Megan S. Whipple
Audrey White
Ms. Connie L. White
Mr. Barry S. Wiener
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Wilkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Willey
Susan G. Williams Ph.D.
 K. Janelle Wilson
Mr. Scott Wilson
Dr. and Mrs. Donald S. Witherow
Mrs. Evana Yates
Ms. Deborah Yoder
Dr. Sally York

Thank you to these 
organizations that 
donated $500 or more

The 2017 Cardinal Trust
3M
AbbVie Inc. Headquarters
Adient
AllianceBernstein
American Eagle Outfitters
American Express Gift Matching 

Program
American International 
	 Group Inc.
Anheuser-Busch Foundation
Annette & Irwin Eskind 
	 Family Foundation
Ascend Federal Credit Union
AT&T
The Ayers Foundation
Bank of America 
	 Charitable Trust
Bridgestone - Warren County 

Plant
Bridgestone Americas 
	 Trust Fund
Bristol-Myers Squibb Company
Buffalo Wild Wings Foundation
Cardinal Health Foundation



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community support.  
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Gifts made between February 1 & April 30, 2022

Casey's General Store
Charity Circle of Murfreesboro
Christy-Houston Foundation
Cisco
The Cleveland-Cliffs Foundation
Crate and Barrel Corporate 
Office

Crocs
Cumberland Electric 

Membership Corporation
Cummins Filtration
CVS Corporation
Dave
Davidson County Farm Bureau
Delta Dental Plan of Tennessee
Desmond Child Foundation
DLSH, LLC
The Dugas Family Foundation - 

Tennessee
Dutch Bros LLC
Eberling Charitable Foundation
The Eden Foundation
Elliott Davis
Feeding America
Fifth Third Bank
FINN Partners
First Presbyterian Church
Food Lion Charitable 

Foundation, Inc.
Forest Hills Baptist Church
The Fresh Market
The Frist Foundation
From Science to Solutions
Genesco Inc.
Germantown Pub
GlaxoSmithKline Foundation
Goin' Postal Westhaven
Hagar Family Foundation
Hankook Tire America Corp.
HCA/TriStar
HDR Foundation
The Hearst Foundations
Helping Hands 
	 International Inc.
Hewlett Packard Corporate 

Philanthropy
Hormel Foods Corporation
International Paper
J.M. Smucker Company
Jackson National Life 
	 Insurance Company
The James M. Cox Foundation

James Stephen Turner Family 
Foundation

Jeffey's Choice Inc.
Jersey Mike's - Corporate 

Headquarters
Joel Gott Wines
Kellogg Company
Kimley-Horn Foundation
Kiwanis Club of Greenfield
Kiwanis Club of Martin
Kroger Company 
	 Foundation OH
Lee Company
Legends Corner, Inc.
The Les and Virginia Albro 

Family Fund
Live Love Serve Foundation
Lumina Foods
Middle Tennessee Electric 

Customers Care, Inc.
Modern Woodmen Fraternal 

Financial
Moss Welding
Murphy-Vosberg Family 

Charitable Giving Fund
Nashville Buffalo Bills Backers
Nashville Fireman's Credit 

Union
Nashville Life Christian Church
Nature's Bounty
Ole Smoky Distillery, LLC
Ole South Properties
OneDigital
PLUS1
PNC Foundation
Quaker Oats
Ray C McKinley Family 

Foundation
Raymond James | Morgan 

Keegan
Riverbend Nursery, LLC
Rutherford County Farm Bureau
Sandra Schatten Foundation
Schneider Electric
Simple Modern Charitable Fund
The Stage on Broadway, Inc.
Starbucks Foundation
The Steven & Laurie Eskind 

Family Foundation
SYSCO
Tennessee Valley Authority

Thelma Christian Charitable 
Foundation

Thorntons
The Timothy 6:17 Foundation
The TJX Foundation
TransUnion
Trexis
Tri Star Energy, LLC
Truist Bank
United Healthcare Community 

Plan of TN
United Way of Benton County
United Way of Greater Nashville
United Way of Greater Nashville 

- Williamson County
United Way of Wilson County 

and the Upper Cumberland
V. Alexander & Company, Inc.
Vanderbilt University - 

Owen Graduate School of 
Management

Vanderbilt University / Division 
of Public Affairs

Velocity Risk Underwriters
VF Imagewear Inc.
Vizient
VMware Foundation
Wal-Mart Foundation
Walters and Mason Retail, Inc.
Watt, Tieder, Hoffar & 

Fitzgerald, L.L.P.
Westminster Presbyterian 

Church
Whole Foods Market -- World 

Headquarters
Wilson Bank & Trust
The Wonderful Company
World Outreach Church
Zwanenberg Food Group 
	 (USA) Inc.
 




